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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to achieve their dreams’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Isabelle P
Avin I
	Robyn W
Oscar M
	Aden C
Freddie A
	Olivia B
Alexander C
	Frankie L
Zoie Y
	Agnes S
Charlotte R

	Year 1
	Sienna S
Oscar W
	Vincent H
Emilia C
	Maisie H
Alyssia M
	Callie T
Effie K
	Darcy P
Heidi J
	Lincoln L
Sebby FR

	Year 2
	Kiara H
Minerva C
	Ethan C
Ernie O
	Clay H
Levi S
	Riley P
Emily B
	Iia K
Thomas R
	Reggie T
Dulcie A

	Year 3 
	Elijah F
Eleanor C
	Bo I
Franklin J
	Miya E
Cordell C
	Oliver K

Molly M
	Woody C
Victoria R
	Harry H
Tommy N

	Year 4
	Ellie B

Zara H
	Emmie T
Oliver N
	Heidi W
Seth PG
	Aaron W
Charlie H
	Marilyn M
Stanley O
	Janet C
Jacob J

	Year 5
	Louis W
Annalise S
	Skyla E
Leo F
	Harry P
Sarah L
	Isla S
Inaya A
	Milo CO
Colin M
	Olivia F
Marlie C

	Year 6
	Mason P
Isla C
	Maddie S
Louie F
	Jack S
Georgia G
	Rory M
Alina S
	Miley N
Bailey H
	Oliver K
Megan R

	Walliams
	2731
	Rowling
	2840

	Dahl
	2896
	Cowell
	2748


Overall winners are Walliams with 8430 points
February Half Term

School closes at 3:10pm next Friday, 16th February, for one week. Children return to school on Monday 26th February.

School Closure for Polling Day

The Combined Local Government Election & Greater Manchester Mayoral election will be taking place on Thursday 2nd May 2024. School will be closed on this day.
Stranger Danger
We advise that parents reinforce the ‘Stranger Danger’ message at home. Staff will be also be reiterating this message at an age appropriate level in classes next week.

Reporting School Absence

When reporting your child’s absence from school, please give your child’s name and class, and give details of symptoms of any illness. Please provide confirmation of any medical appointments by sending or bringing in letters, text messages or emails from clinics.
Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Disco

On Monday, the Year 3 and 4 children had a great time at the school disco. Thank you to the Friends Association for organising the event, and for volunteers and staff who helped to supervise the children.
Year 6 ‘Young Voices’ Choir
On Tuesday, the choir went to perform at the 'Young Voices' concert at Manchester AO Arena. They were part of a choir of thousands and were deemed the largest children's choir in the world! The children have been practising hard in school and at home, and learnt many songs including: pop medley, ‘Today's Gonna Be a Great Day’, ‘Moana Mashup, Matilda’ medley and many more.  The children performed amazingly well and behaved outstandingly - they were an absolute credit to Lowton West all day and conducted themselves beautifully. We hope that they will always remember such a special evening. The children had the following information to share about the evening: 

“Best time of my life!”
“Once in a lifetime experience.”
“It was amazing!'”
“The young drummer was jaw-dropping!”
“Best songs ever like Moana Mashup and In the Mood.”
“The dancers were spectacular!”
“McGrammar inspired me.”
“It was definitely worth all of the practices.”
" I wish I could go there again!"

"It was so amazing and inspiring. Thank you."

"The only bad part was when we had to stop at the end!"
We would like to thanks Mrs Cooke (our Music Subject Leader) for organising this event,  Mrs Cooke and Mrs Culver for leading the lunchtime choir rehearsals and Mrs Cooke, Mrs Culver, Mrs Crossland and Mrs Higgens for taking the children to this evening event.

Safer Internet
On Tuesday 6th February we joined other schools and youth organisations across the UK in celebrating Safer Internet Day 2024. Safer Internet Day is a global campaign to promote the safe and responsible use of technology, which calls on young people, parents, carers, teachers, social workers, law enforcement, companies, policymakers and more, to help to create a better internet. This year the campaign will be focusing on change online, this

includes covering:

• Young people’s perspectives on new and emerging technology

• Using the internet to make change for the better

• The changes young people want to see online

• The things that can influence and change the way young people think, feel and act online and offline. We thought about who our trusted adults would be and how we would deal with a situation if we saw something online that we didn’t like. Using the internet safely and positively is a key message that we promote at Lowton West, and celebrating Safer Internet Day is a great opportunity for us to re-emphasise the online safety messages we deliver throughout the year. We would be delighted if you could join us in celebrating the day by continuing the conversation at home.
Year 3 Enrichment

After enjoying their Zumba enrichment session this afternoon, we are hoping to offer an after-school Zumba Club for Year 3 pupils on Tuesday afternoons in the weeks following the Easter break; however, before we make a firm booking, please would you let us know if your child would be interested by completing the ‘Register of Interest’ survey on School Spider before Friday 16th February. Depending on interest shown we can confirm actual dates at a later date. There will be a cost for a Zumba Club of £12.50. Thank you.
Class 12 Wigan Museum Trip

This takes place on Monday 12th February. Please make your payment of £8.00 towards this trip on SchoolMoney. Thank you.

Friends Association Year 5 and Year 6 Disco

The Friends Association disco for Year 5 and Year 6 children is on Monday 12th February until 4:30pm. The children can bring a small amount of money to buy sweets and snacks. The Friends Association has asked us to make it clear that children will only be allowed to attend the disco if payment is made in advance on SchoolMoney, before 12 noon on Monday 12th February. 
Class 12 children wanting to attend will need to bring a change of clothes with them, because it’s the same day as their trip to Wigan Museum. They need to bring their disco clothes in a bag clearly labelled with their name.  They will be given time to change into their disco clothes when they arrive back at school after the trip. 
Year 4 Zumba
Tuesday 13th is the final Zumba session for Year 4. Parents are invited to attend at 4pm (please wait outside the front of school) to watch a short presentation by the children, to demonstrate what they’ve been doing in their weekly sessions.

PE Enrichment Activities – PE kits required
Our School Business Manager, Mrs Willoughby, has arranged for some excellent enrichment activities for certain classes during February, through links with Judo Education. The following classes will need to come in PE kits on the relevant dates:

Class 9 – Monday 12th February, Judo taster session;

Class 12 – Tuesday 13th February, Fencing taster session;

Class 10 – Wednesday 14th February, Judo taster session

Class 11 – Thursday 15th February, Fencing taster session.
Class 3 Mini-Golf and Hockey Club
A School Spider survey has been set up to invite Class 3 children who wish to take part in an after school Mini-Golf and Hockey activity for five weeks starting on Wednesday 28th February. Please complete the School Spider survey as soon as possible. Payments of £12.50 will need to be made on SchoolMoney to book the place. Thank you.

Class 4 Mini-Golf and Hockey Club
There is a plan to offer a Mini-Golf and Hockey after school activity for Class 4 children after Easter. Further details will follow in due course.
Year 4 Liverpool Philharmonic Hall
Tuesday 5th March. 
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Thursday 18th April 

Year 3 Manchester Palace Theatre Trip

Thursday 25th April. 

School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 12th February 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Key Stage 2
	Cross Country
	Thursday 15th February
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Zumba Club
	Tuesday 13th February
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Cancelled this week for Disco

	Year 5
	Football Club
	Tuesday 13th February
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
